Joint Town of Mazomanie Board/Land Plan Committee Meeting Minutes
Minutes
August 24, 2015
1. Call to order/Proof of Posting:  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 by Chairman Fred Wolf.   Present were Supervisors Dan Behringer, Melody Moore, Stan Beuthin and Maria VanCleve and Committee members Aaron Tiegert, Rick Wipperfurth and Sue Beil and Clerk Melissa Lohre.  The agenda was posted and published on 08/18/2015.

2. Site plan proposed by Tim Andrews on 9751 Wilkinson Rd (parcel #034/0806-012-9180-0) to rezone from A1-EX to LC-1. Andrews has applied for re-zoning with Dane County (Petition # DCPREZ-2015-10891). Andrews reports the proposed size of the business is as large as he can manage and has no intention of growing from that. Andrews reports he will be residing in the house that is on property sight starting October 2015. Andrews reports has minimal work activity in the winter season, does not provide plowing services. Andrews reports he has 7 trucks and 4 trailers (1 dumper and 1 beaver tail) registered. He reports he does not have additional vehicles that sit un-registered. Andrews has a 30 horse tractor and a 60 horse tractor, 1 small bobcat, 1 stump grinder and 1 chipper with implements. Andrews maintains that he will keep all business equipment on the proposed area but hopes to grow nursery stock on the other parts of his land. Requests flexibility when considering employee parking and permission for 12 vehicles max (company owned), 8 employee cars for a total of 20 vehicles. Will have dumpsters on sight for recycling and garbage.   
3. Board Input—concerns expressed regarding weight on the road, traffic flow, speed limit, written reply from Dane County regarding number of employees (on sight versus employees reporting to the sight and parking their car).
4. Community Input – concerns regarding traffic amount and speed on the road by drivers, road has four blind curves and is fairly narrow, question regarding where landscape debris goes, complaints regarding piles that are overflowing on neighbor’s property, concerns regarding the condition of the road and the size is more suited to one lane road
5. Adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 
